FINAL


Bentley Woods Community Association, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

November 14, 2012
Pinnacle Property Management Office
1511 East State Road 434, Suite 3001

Winter Springs, FL 32708

Board Members in Attendance:
Jack McKay, Diane Thilmony, Dorothy Talkington, David Biddle and Susan Weidner
Board Members Absent:
Eric Ferrell 
Pinnacle Staff in Attendance:
Ashley Christmas Maher, LCAM 
Meeting was called to order at 6:36 PM.  Quorum was verified.  Meeting was properly noticed.
OPEN FORUM

No homeowners wished to address the Board at this time. 
MINUTES

Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Diane Thilmony to approve the September 11, 2012 Board Meeting Minutes as written.  Motion carried unanimously.
FINANCIALS

Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Dorothy Talkington to approve the September and October Financials as presented. Motion carried unanimously. 
The Board inquired about the cost of office supplies increasing.   Management will investigate and relay their findings to the Board.
Motion was made by David Biddle and seconded by Jack McKay to approve moving the Association Operating Account from BB&T to Union Bank (Smartstreet).  Motion carried unanimously.  

Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Dorothy Talkington to approve Arrington & Company’s engagement letter to complete the Association’s tax return in the amount of $225.  Motion carried unanimously.  

COLLECTIONS
Board Action Requests – Collections:

· Motion was made by Diane Thilmony and seconded by Dorothy Talkington to disapprove waiving late fees on 634 Yorkshire Drive in the amount of $22.40.  Management will send the homeowner a letter of explanation along with a reminder that their next payment is due January 1, 2013.  Motion carried unanimously. 
· The Board would like Management to look into whether 503 Yorkshire Drive has been sold.  Management will email their findings. 
GROUNDS & MAINTENANCE
The following items were identified and addressed:
· City of Oviedo continues to make sidewalk repairs within the Community.
· City of Oviedo was contacted to remove graffiti from the stop sign located on Red Maple Court and Bentley Street.
· Grasshoppers took over the community landscaping contract on November 1, 2012. 
· Landscape light repaired at Pine Street entrance. 
PROPOSAL REVIEW
The following proposals were presented for review:
· Canopy trees around pond areas

· Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Susan Weidner to approve Budget Tree’s proposal in the amount of $1,600.00.  The Board approved allowing Diane Thilmony to first inspect all trees prior to having Budget Tree begin in order to confirm that all trees noted in fact are in need of being trimmed.  Motion carried unanimously. 
· Fountain light repairs

· The Board agreed to allow Diane Thilmony’s husband to check the timers on the fountains.  If the timers are not the issue, the Board approved Fountain Doctors make  repairs to the lights as long as the amount does not exceed $250.00 total.  
ADMINISTRATIVE

· Community website updated with pertinent information.
· Community Newsletter composed and mailed September 14, 2012.
· Termination letter sent to Landscape Design Solutions, Inc. on September 12, 2012. 
NON-COMPLIANCE 
October Non-Compliance Reports and Final Notice Expirations were reviewed.
Board Action Requests – Non-Compliance:

· The Board approved granting an extension to 631 Red Maple Court.  The homeowner must be in full compliance with the lawn by March 15, 2013.  
· After thorough discussion regarding pressure washing driveways in Bentley Woods, the Board agreed to send a letter to the homeowners at 329 Bentley Street explaining that if they choose to not use a pressure washer, they must find another option to clean their driveway. 
· Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Diane Thilmony to approve holding sod violations for the winter months.  Homeowners who currently have open sod violations will be sent a letter notifying them of this decision and explaining that they will have to be in full compliance by March 15, 2013 to avoid further enforcement. Motion carried unanimously.
· The Board agreed to hold pursuing action on 860 Manchester Avenue at this time as it appears they are actively working toward compliance with hiding their awning. 
· After reviewing pictures and correspondence on an open violation to unify paint on home for 864 Wellington Avenue, the Board agreed that this is in violation of the covenants and the homeowner must comply.  Management will send the homeowner a letter with an explanation.  
· The Board approved sending 941 Manchester Avenue to the Association Attorney for an ongoing violation to remove weeds from lawn and landscaping beds. 
· The Board approved sending 21-Day Demands to 435 Rochester Street, 483 Yorkshire Drive and 574 Yorkshire Drive for non-compliance issues.  If the homeowners do not comply, the Board of Directors gave approval for Management to immediately turn these accounts over to the Association Attorney. 
· The Board would like Management to send a letter to the homeowner at 820 Manchester Avenue explaining that if they have questions or concerns that they must contact Management directly and not any of the Board Members personally. 
OLD BUSINESS

Management will locate the community holiday décor and organize installation after the Thanksgiving holiday. 
The Board stated that the entrance light on Pine Street is still not working although an electrician went out to check it.  Management will contact an electrician and have them re-evaluate the problem.   
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Directors meeting will be held Tuesday, January 29, 2013 at 6:30 PM at Pinnacle’s office.  This meeting will also be the Annual Meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS
Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Dorothy Talkington to approve renewing Pinnacle Property Management’s contract for an additional year.  The term of the contract will be from January 1, 2013 thru December 31, 2013.  Motion carried unanimously. 
The Board requested that Management contact Grasshoppers to check the irrigation timers along Pine Street as well as requesting that they have the entrance landscaping layers more defined. 

The Board would like for Management to contact City of Oviedo and obtain a time frame as to when they plan on resodding the areas that were damaged during construction along Lake Jessup. 

The Board agreed to approve signing a yearly agreement with The City of Oviedo to automatically cover all residents that go to the city to obtain a garage sale permit.  

The Board would like a section added to the next community newsletter regarding Seminole County pet ordinances as well as asking that homeowners bring their dogs inside the home when they begin barking. 

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Board, motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Dorothy Talkington to adjourn the meeting at 8:09 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted by:
Ashley Christmas Maher, LCAM
Pinnacle Property Management, LLC
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